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The September meeting will begin at 7 pm on Wed. Sep-

tember 19 in the EAA hangar at WVI. Exit Hwy 1 at Air-

port Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight 

(Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed past WVI termi-

nal. EAA hangar and parking lot is on the left.   

 

Bring your questions for the NOAA.  

September Chapter Meeting 

 

2012 Watsonville Fly In 
Donna Crane Bailey, Claudia Contreras, 99s International President Martha Phillips,  

Michaele Serasio, Jeanne Sabankaya, Laura Barnett 
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Chair: Claudia Contreras  
Vice-Chair: Lori Ledford  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Jeanne Hendrickson 
Past Chair: Alice Talnak 
Logbook Editor:  Claudia Contreras 
Phone: 831-776-9972 
Email: clc_80@yahoo.com 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Alice Talnack 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
   <Loli191@yahoo.com> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 
Public Relations Coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality Chair: 
Joanne Nissen 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

16 Sharp MB99s! 

Listed below are 16 brilliant, wonderful women who 
paid their dues to the Chapter. If you haven’t paid 
your $15 please do so now. Make check payable to  
Monterey Bay 99s and send to Jeanne Hendrick-
son, 1071 Elkhorn Road; Royal Oaks, CA 95076. 
Our local dues run from June 1, 2012 to May 31, 
2013. You’ll be in the company of these great women:  

Gabrielle Adelman 

Sarah Chauvet 

Claudia Contreras 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Mary Ellen Eisemann 

Celeste Hadley 

Teresa Johnson 

June Knapp 

 

 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Sandra Pratt 

Jeanne Sabankya 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Pat York 

Donna Crane-Bailey  Got my medical 

Sarah Chauvet   Evergreen Museum 

Claudia Contreras  Instructing 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Local—Merced 

Mona Kendrick  Flight Sim—Instrument Approaches 

Lori Ledford   Angel Flights to MCE & RDD, Instructing 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 99s International Meeting, Niagara Falls,  

    Reading PA, Local 

Jeanne Sabankaya  Forward Slips, Maneuvers 

Michaele Serasio  Touch and Gos—SNS 

 

Flying might not be all plain sailing, but the fun of it is worth the price.  

 ~Amelia Earhart  

Member Activities 



3  

3  

 

For those of you that were at the Watsonville Airshow I want to say 

thank you for all your hard work and dedication. For those of you that missed it, I just 

want to ask you to thank those that worked hard not just at the airshow but for all the 

months  of work leading to the event.  

 

I received so many pictures from the airshow that selecting just a few was hard. Which 

got me thinking how can we all share all our pictures with each other. Online is the 

easiest way that I can think of. For the next few months I hope to put together an online 

album where we can all share our pictures. I am looking for anyone that has experi-

ence to please work with me so we can get this going and share with other 99s and fel-

low aviators.  

 

 

 

 

Prop Wash 
By Claudia Contreras 

Watsonville Airshow 
   Alice Talnak 

Thanks to all of the MB99s, guests, and 49 1/2s for volunteering for 

the 2012 Watsonville Fly-In & Airshow. 

Always a lot of work, but always worth the effort when all is done.  To hear 

how we, the 99s, make pilots feel welcome and answer all of their questions 

is always so rewarding for our hardwork. For the past several years in addi-

tion to our responsibility of "Pilot Registration" we have added "Judging 

and Awards" to our list.  It has made a huge difference in the data collection 

and timely results for this portion of the show.  

If any of you would like to serve on the Board for the airshow, feel free to 

contact me with any questions regarding what is involved. 
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Dear Volunteers, 
 Thank you,  without you it would not have been possible! 
 On behalf of the 48th annual Watsonville Fly-In & Airshow, the Board of Directors and I want to 
express our sincere appreciation for your volunteer service during the Labor Day weekend. 
 Please know we fully expect to reach out to each of you next year as we continue to hold this im-
portant annual event. 
 Again, thanks for your willingness to serve and your help ensuring a safe, service-oriented Fly-In & 
Airshow. 
 Best regards, 
 Bianca Soros 

Director, Volunteers 

2012 Watsonville Fly-In & Airshow 

 

 

Volunteers  
2012 - Thank you list for Pilot Registration, Judging and Shuttle Service. 



5  

5  

 

Monterey Bay 99’s Membership Meeting 
August 15, 2012 

 
 

Potluck at 6:00; no business meeting tonight. 
 
Attendance: 
Donna Crane-Bailey, Laura Barnett, Mona Kendrick, Theresa Levandoski- 
Byers, Carolyn Dugger, Sarah Chauvet, Claudia Contreras, Alice Talnack, 
Jeanne Sabankaya, Mary Doherty, Carolgene Dierolf, Jeanne Hendrickson, 
Michaele Serasio, Lori Ledford 
 
Guests Alyssa Hendrickson, Fifi 
 
Program 
Airport Manager Rayvon Williams gives a “State of the WVI Airport” presentation. 
 
WVI Airshow Preparation 
Put together pilot packets. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00. 
 
 
Submitted by Mona Kendrick, Secretary 
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Recently a pilot informed us of changes to the Aeronautical Information Manual (AIM) concerning the use of lights and transponder 

while moving on the surface of an airport. This pilot learned from a Designated Pilot Examiner (DPE). Although it is your individual 

responsibility to stay aware of procedures in the AIM, we thought you would want to know about this particular safety initiative! 

The AIM, which is available at http://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/publications/atpubs/aim/Index.htm, is updated in February and July of 

each year, and included in the last February change was an updated description of the “Operation Lights On” pilot safety program. 

In section 4-3-23, Use of Aircraft Lights, paragraphs (c), (e), (f) and (g) describe the use of lights while on an airport. We invite you 

to go to the AIM and read each of these paragraphs. For example, paragraph (e) states, 

Prior to commencing taxi, it is recommended to turn on navigation, position, anti--collision, and logo lights (if equipped). To signal 

intent to other pilots, consider turning on the taxi light when the aircraft is moving or intending to move on the ground, and turning 

it off when stopped or yielding to other ground traffic. Strobe lights should not be illuminated during taxi if they will adversely affect 

the vision of other pilots or ground personnel. 

Furthermore, the use of your transponder while taxiing is recommended in paragraph 4-1-20. It says, in part, 

Civil and military transponders should be turned to the “on" or normal altitude reporting position prior to moving on the airport sur-

face to ensure the aircraft is visible to ATC surveillance systems. 

Updated AIM Information Notice Number: NOTC4145   

For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

FLY-OUT ACTIVITIES 

 

Sept. 22: A scenic flight over the beautiful  San Francisco Bay! (SFO) 

                        Meet at KWVI at 10am, depart at 10:30am 

 

Oct 20: Try a delicious lunch at Tommy Tailspins in Fresno (KFCH)  

                        Meet at KWVI at 10am, depart at 10:30am 

 

If you plan to fly or want to be a passenger, please contact Lori Ledford.  
831-578-7610 or Loli191@yahoo.com  

Pilot Tips 

 There are two things you should ALWAYS do when taking the active runway for departure, 

and one thing you should NEVER do.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/takeoff_runway_safety.htm  

 

 A tip that will help you prepare for long cross country flights with minimum stress and 

difficulty.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/pilot_preflight_safety.htm  

 

 The key to safety at non-towered airports is effective communication. Important facts 

you should consider when approaching or departing a non-towered airport.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/airport_radio_communications.htm   

http://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/publications/atpubs/aim/Index.htm
http://faasafety.gov
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/takeoff_runway_safety.htm
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/pilot_preflight_safety.htm
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/airport_radio_communications.htm
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Cork Board 

New calendar year means 

we need people to volun-

teer to bring snacks to  

the meetings.  

October—Open 

November—Open 

December– Christmas 

Party 

January—Open 

February—Open 

March—Open 

April—Open 

May—Open 

June —-Open 

July —-Open 

 

Call Joanne Nissen at  831
-675-3950 or email/call 
Claudia Contreras at 831-
776-9972, 
clc_80@yahoo.com.  

Volunteers needed for 

monthly meetings 

(Hosting) 
The 99s give out awards at our annual conference. The Award of Achievement has 

three different categories.  

 

Three separate Awards of Achievement may be presented each year. The three awards 

are: 

  

a.The Award of Achievement for Contributions to The Ninety-Nines – 

which recognizes a significant contribution to the mission of the 99s or any of 

the organization's activities. 

b. The Award of Achievement for Contributions to Aviation – which recog-

nizes significant contributions to any facet of aviation, such as aviation/

aerospace education, aviation science, aviation history, aviation commerce, avia-

tion legislation, etc. 

c. The Award of Achievement for Humanitarian Efforts – which recognizes 

significant contribution, through aviation, in a humanitarian effort. 

  

In addition, two other awards may be presented to "non-99s." The first one, the George 

Palmer Putnam Award, is given in recognition of support of The 99s. The other 

award, the Award of Merit, is given to recognize a contribution(s) made to aviation in 

general. Each of these awards may be presented to an individual or an organization. In-

dividual winners may be male or female. 

  

I am sure that you know several people or groups that deserve special recognition. Re-

cipients may be living or deceased and from any country. The contribution may have 

occurred at any time in the past or present, as a single action or a series of events. 

  

The nominating requirements are very simple: 

  

A. Nominations may be submitted by any individual or group within The Ninety-Nines 

B. The nomination should be in the form of a one-page letter and up to three additional 

pages of substantiating material. The name, address and phone number of the nominee 

or the nominee's next of kin, if the nominee is deceased, should be included. 

C. The nomination should give complete, but concise, details justifying the award to the 

nominee with such background information as considered pertinent, and any other rele-

vant information, that would assist the Awards Committee. 

D. Nominations from previous years may be resubmitted. 

E. Nominations should be sent to The Ninety-Nines Headquarters to the attention of the 

Awards Committee. 

F. Nominations may be submitted by electronic transmission (fax or email) or by post. 

The nomination must be received on or before January 15, 2013. 

  

Contact me (email or phone) if you have any questions. Thanks for your help! 

  

Linda Cain—International Awards Chairman—Lcain8203@aol.com—703 669-6326 

Award of Achievement 

mailto:Lcain8203@aol.com
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Claudia Contreras 

P.O. Box 400 

Chualar CA 93925 

September 22, 2012————–—San Francisco Bay 

      Meet at KWVI at 10am, depart at 10:30am    

 

September 19, 2012———–——MB99s Chapter Meeting 

      7pm, EAA Hangar, WVI  

 

October 17, 2012——————MB99s Chapter Meeting 

      7pm, EAA Hangar, WVI 

January 26, 2013——————2013 Winter Workshop  

      Redding, CA   

May 3-5, 2013———––––——SWS Meeting  

      Bakersfield, CA  

October 21, 2012—————–—Watsonville Airport Open House 

      11am to 5pm    


